McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High

Tuesday May 21 2013
Board of Directors Present: Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson, David Enerson Excused :  Jack Negaard  
Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on March 19, 2013 were read and approved.  
Treasurer’s Report:  David Quick gave the report, with the cash balance to date being 131,398.   A payment on the note was recently made to Pineries Bank.  Raffle receipts for the Bill for Gills were received, along with a check from the WI DNR for the Clean Boat Clean Waters Inspection Grant.  There may still be additional final expenditures for the dam repair to be paid, which will occur in the next few months.
Introduction of Student Intern:    Tyler Phillips was hired as the student aquatic invasives intern for the Lake District this summer, and introduced himself.  He is a UWSP student with a double major in Watershed Management and Biology.  He will be doing the Clean Boats/Clean Waters inspections, along with scouting, mapping and hand pulling of invasives.  
Refill Status Update:  The claim of 200 nesting geese on the lakebed stopped the refill of McDill on 5/1 due to not having a required federal permit.  Homeowners were solicited on 5/1 for photos of the lakebed, and Mayor Halverson and Village President Paul Stroik worked with Federal officials to determine the next step.  The following Monday a USDA Federal agent inspected the lakebed, and found it only contained 4 nests, with 2 only in danger for the refill.  The two nests were removed and refill continued.   Refill will finish by 5/25, at which time the dam transfer process can start and will take 8 – 12 weeks to complete.  
Review of Aquatic Plants:    A presentation on the common and invasive aquatic plants of McDill was given, with McDill now having 4 invasive plants:  Curly Leaf Pondweed, Eurasian Water Milfoil, Phragmites, and Japanese Knotweed.  A handout was provided to homeowners to keep as a reference in case they have questions on a plant they see.  Any spotting of invasives should be notified to the Lake District, so that proper handling can be done.  Curly Leaf Pondweed is the only plant that can be cut safely and will not spread with cutting, the other three plants require special handling to remove them.  Homeowners can have the student intern verify and remove any invasives found.  
Fish Sticks/Fish Update:   Several sections of trees were dropped in Koziczikowski park by the City, along with a few trees dropped by private homeowners.  The dropped trees will serve as fish habitat for the recovering fishery.  A future expansion of the fish sticks project to homeowners is planned, with the permit still open for additions in the next year.  Fish will be restocked with the first batch of fingerling perch and bluegills to be restocked on 5/31.  In September large mouth bass will be restocked, followed by Northern Pike in Fall 2014.  The fishery was reopened for the removal of carp, and with all other species catch and release only.  The City is drafting a permit for discharging a bow in the city limits to allow bow fishing on McDill, and is expected to be finished in June.  
It’s About Dam Time Gathering:  A dedication and celebration is being planned by the Friends of McDill  for June 15th at Koziczikowski park.  Dedication will be at 11 am, and the Bob Brown Blues band will be playing from noon – 3p. Golden Sands RC&D, UW Extension Lakes and Nature have also agreed to participate with booths and kayak demos.  Several homeowners also volunteered to do pontoon rides.  A dam rubber duck race will be done at 3:30 with duck tickets now available for sale, and  the day will conclude with a lighted lake night. Dino from Nature Treks introduced himself and stated that Nature Treks will also be providing some native wildlife presentations for the event.  
Other Misc:    Dan Dobratz the new County Board rep introduced himself, and stated that he will be working to represent McDill at the County Board level.  Alderman Phillips still has a few Bills for Gills raffle tickets left to sell and will be starting the drawing shortly.  
Next Meeting:    The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday September 10th at 6:30 pm to be a review of the summer happenings for McDill and to provide a fall budget preview meeting.    
Meeting Adjourned 7:25 pm.  Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.  
